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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MARKETING MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, January 23, 2013
Suite 425, Conference Room A
1:00 P.M.
In Attendance:    Council Member John Crescimbeni, Chair; Commissioners Richard Redick, Elaine Brown, Marla Buchanan; Commissioners Aaron Bowman, Larry Williams and Carl Cannon were excused;  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office; Jessica Deal, Mayor’s Office;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; Dolly Dillin, Grants and Contracts; Kurtis W. Loftus, the Kurtis Group; Joe Wilhelm, Financial News & Daily Record,  Philip Zamarron, Legislative Assistant;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
Commissioner Elaine Brown called the meeting to order at 1:08 P.M.
Commissioner Brown noted that the first item on the agenda referenced On Board the Jean Ribault and wanted the meeting to focus on opportunities to utilize the vessel as a means to host special events such as weddings, reunions and parties that could earn revenue for the ferry’s operating expenses.

Mark Fernandez, HMS Global, cited instances over the years when the ferry has been chartered by private groups for sunset cruises on Friday and Saturday evenings.  In the event that the Commission opted to renew such charters, the ferry would be readily available because all of the paper work for such operations is in place.  Mr. Fernandez noted that there had been calls from people expressing interest in chartering the vessel and crew.

Kurtis Loftus recalled that in the early 2000s, the Chamber of Commerce regularly chartered the ferry for fundraisers.

Mr. Fernandez indicated that the base cost for chartering the vessel for a 2-hour trip was $890.00, the cost for fuel and crew.  He felt that the Commission could double that fee amount and net between $2,000 and $3,000.
Commissioner Redick thought that it would be worthwhile to market the  chartering opportunities  if doing so could defray the costs of the current City’s subsidy in operating the ferry.  Selling the ferry is the challenge; we have to bring downtown and the suburbs to the ferry.

The Museum of Science and History (MOSH) and the Cummer Museum were cited as examples of private groups that could be interested in chartering the ferry for fundraising events.

Commissioner Brown suggested that a list be compiled of potential groups that  might be interested in chartering the ferry and to come up with packages for cruises and special events that the Commission could consider.  Council Member Crescimbeni suggested that the Commission approach PRI and other event planners to see what kind of packages they can come up with for special events aboard the ferry.
The next item on the agenda was tourism on Florida’s First Coast. Commissioner Elaine Brown announced that she wanted to put together a “fam” trip with the new Executive Director and CEO of Visit Jacksonville, Paul Astleford, to familiarize him with the tourism opportunities that the First Coast has to offer.  The guided tour would include the Ferry Commission.  She envisioned the tour commencing with Amelia Island and ending with a reception at Jacksonville Beach.  The Amelia Island beginning would showcase Kingsley Plantation, Timuquan Preserve, Hanna Park and the ferry.  The second portion of the guided tour would include Mayport to Jax Beach with a reception at the Jax Beach Historic Museum where the new Visit Jax head could meet and mingle with local dignitaries. The Visit Jacksonville executive would subsequently be asked to put together a First Coast tourist package that featured the St. Johns River Ferry.  Commissioner Brown thought that the whole tour, on a Friday, would extend for four hours and rely on local guides along its route.
Council Member John Crescimbeni requested that Commissioner Brown prepare for Monday’s Commission meeting (January 28th) a proposed itinerary of the tour with a list of stops and a likely schedule.

Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office, suggested that we seek out opportunities for Public Services Announcements on  radio traffic broadcast segments; in addition to the traffic updates, the announcements could note that the ferry is running on time that particular morning or afternoon.  It was suggested that media representative Penny Kamish be invited to attend the next Commission meeting (January 28th) to share her thoughts on the idea.

Kurtis Loftus led the discussion on the third item on the agenda, Marketing A1A.  Mr. Loftus thought that A1A ought to be designated as a Scenic Coastal Highway much the same way that the Pacific Coast Highway is viewed.  He saw this designation of the greenway and A1A extending from St. Johns County to the Georgia line.  

To Mr. Loftus, the ferry was more than a mere vessel.  The idea of the ferry encompassed the potential of A1A, tourism and economic development.  To illustrate his points, he discussed a tourist-attraction map that he had created that depicted the area along the A1A and the Intra-State Waterways from Nassau to St. Johns County and the numerous attractions.  He indicated that hotels along A1A were anxious to have these maps because tourists were always asking about potential sights to explore and visit.  Newly created bike trails on Amelia Island have created considerable interest.
Mr. Loftus suggested that the Commission explore the potential in public relations for the ferry from the forthcoming Concourse d’Elegance, March 8th, when antique automobiles are on display on Amelia Island.  The historic autos are ferried to Amelia Island aboard the Jean Ribault, affording ferry riders that weekend with an extraordinary opportunity to view the autos.

The Commission Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, reiterated that the ultimate goal of marketing the ferry is to generate revenue.  When we consider partnering with other groups, even if they are non-profit groups, the aim should be to partner with an organization whose membership can distribute and sell the maximum number of tickets to an event.  He cited the Humane Society as an example.
Commissioner Marla Buchanan raised the issue of risk management that had to be considered when considering chartering the ferry.  Concerns with indemnity claims against the City in the event of accidents had to be weighed.  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston indicated that she had discussed these issues with  Twane Duckworth and Cecilia Ford of Risk Management.  Ms. Johnston said that she is in the process of putting a form together.

Council Member Crescimbeni requested that Commissioner Redick and Mark  Fernandez come up with a proposed sunset cruise route; the plotted route should include where the cruise would actually go and at what speed.  It was suggested that the proposed sunset cruises be scheduled after the  Daylight Savings Time change.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:22 P.M.
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